
THE VALE OF GLAMORGAN COUNCIL 
(DRYDEN ROAD, PENARTH) 

(ONE WAY TRAFFIC) ORDER 2022 
1. Notice is given that the Vale of Glamorgan Council in exercise of its powers under sections 

1, 2, & 53 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended), and of all other enabling 
powers, and, after consultation with the Chief Officer, South Wales Police, in accordance 
with Part III of Schedule 9 of the said Act of 1984 proposes to make an order the general 
effect of which is described in the Schedules below. 

2. Full details of the proposals, to include a copy of the proposed Order, and Plan Nos  
T/21/34/MS may be inspected on the Council’s website at 
www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/legalnotices  and any objections you may have to this 
proposal must be submitted to the Director of Environment & Housing (Ref.IF949) in writing 
or by email to C1V@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk  by Friday 11th November 2022 and must 
contain the grounds upon which you object. 

3. Persons objecting to the proposed Order are advised that in view of the Local Government 
(Access to Information) Act 1985 this Council is legally obliged to make any comments 
received in response to the proposed Order open to public inspection.  

SCHEDULE 1 
No person shall cause or permit a vehicle to proceed along the length of road described below, 
other than in a generally easterly then southerly direction, and as set out in the exemptions 
detailed in Schedule 2. 
Dryden Road (Part), Penarth 
From a point approximately 15.5 metres from its junction with Tennyson Road, in a generally 
easterly and southerly direction, to its junction with Wordsworth Avenue, a distance of 
approximately 235 metres. 

SCHEDULE 2 
Exemptions to the One-Way Order: 
The removal of any obstruction of traffic. 
Vehicles operated by Police, Fire, or Ambulances services. 
Vehicles being used in connection with road sweeping, or gully cleansing operations. 

Dated this 20th day of October 2022 
Director of Environment & Housing, 

Vale of Glamorgan Council, 
The Alps, Wenvoe. CF5 6AA 
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